## **MEETING SUMMARY**

Aviation Advisory Committee Meeting Monday, February 25, 2019 4:30 p.m. – 6:00 pm North Conference Room

Aviation Advisory Committee Members City Staff

Sheila Brush (absent) Michael Matthias, City Manager
David Clark Susan Cezar, Chief Strategic Officer
Steve Edmiston Tim George, City Attorney

Wendy Ghiora Tina Hickey, Permit Coordinator

Mark Proulx

The meeting was called to order at 4:32 p.m.

1. Chair (City Manager) Report:

## a. 2.75 Glide Exception FAA & POS

City Manager Matthias asked Committee Member Brush to report on the information she gathered from the START Aviation Noise Working Group regarding glide slope. Based on the report and subsequent discussion the Committee developed questions for the consultants.

- b. City Manager Matthias placed a conference call to Anthony Hemsted, Public Policy Consultant, to discuss the Aviation/Transportation bills going through the Washington State Legislature.
- c. CSO Cezar let the Committee know that the SAMP scoping report will be posted on the Port of Seattle website after the February 26 meeting.

## 3. Public Comment

Larry Cripe – answered questions from the Committee members regarding glide slope and what difference it makes to the communities surrounding SeaTac Airport.

Matt Mahoney – encouraged a push for siting a new airport in a different region of the State.

## 4. Next AAC Meeting Date

March 25, 2019, 4:30-6:00 pm

Adjournment. The AAC meeting adjourned at 5:56 pm.

Respectfully submitted by, Tina Hickey, Permit Coordinator